
WEEKLY UPDATE
February 11, 2022

MBS Parents,

We’re pleased to share with you that as of Friday, February 11, our
district-wide, self-reported, positive COVID case count is below our report-
ing threshold of 20. The number of students who are currently designated as 
a ‘close contact’ is in the single digits. Also, we had 13 people who were able 
to return to school this week due to our most recent isolation/quarantine 
guidelines.

This is all encouraging news as we have seen a significant decrease of COVID 
around our community, county, and state. We want to remind you that this is 
something we will continue to monitor daily. Our team analyzes and reviews 
every case, every day in order to keep our students and faculty safe in our 
school buildings.

Our students and staff remain committed to good hygiene practices and
distancing (when possible) as primary mitigation procedures in each of our 
schools. If your child does feel sick, please consult your primary health care 
physician. Any positive COVID case should be reported to your school nurse. 
Thank you and we hope you have a great weekend!

+ MBHS Dorians placed 5th at Nationals in
Orlando last weekend! Click here to read 
more.

+ Each elementary school announced its
Expressions contest winners this week.
Congratulations and thank you to the more 
than 1,000 students who participated!

PICTURE OF THE WEEK

+ Mountain Brook Robotics has the largest 
number of teams in competition from any 
district at the upcoming VEX IQ State
Championships in Auburn on Feb. 19!

The MBHS girls indoor track team took home the 
6A runner-up trophy last weekend at the state meet!

GOOD NEWS

MARK YOUR
CALENDARS:

The MBS Elementary School Track Meet, hosted by the Mtn. 
Brook City Schools Foundation, will be held April 13 (3rd and 

5th grades) and April 14 (4th and 6th grades) in Spartan Stadium. 
More details in the coming weeks.

https://www.mtnbrook.k12.al.us/Page/22579
https://www.mtnbrook.k12.al.us/Page/22579
https://www.mtnbrook.k12.al.us/Page/22634

